

005/2024
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, GOWDALL
THURSDAY 7th MARCH 2024 
FOLLOWING THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen (in the chair)


Councillor A. Markot 


Councillor M. Knowles


Councillor P. Woodall


2 Residents were present


Ward Councillor C. Fox


           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes Mrs P. A. Sykes– Clerk

020    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not appear in the minutes.  
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor L. Sargeantson, Councillor T. Wharvell.
021   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in November 2021, any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

022
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 11th January 2024 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy, 
023
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 

Application for planning permission

Notice of Decision


23/00409/VAR – Variation of Condition 18 Lane End Farm, 3 Main Street, Gowdall.


A check is to be made regarding the request for a footpath to be included in front of ‘The Barn’ 23 High Street, Gowdall

Residents state that they had to have a footpath in front of their properties.
024
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

ERYC

Parish Open Door Launch.  Joe Sugden will be the lead contact for the Parish Open Door and will be working to improve the contact and relationships between the council and Town and Parish Councils.


Town and Parish Councillors bulletin – February 2024


Notes regarding the proposed Devolution deal for our region.


Council Tax Support Review Panel – all comments should be received by 28th February 2024.


Community & Crime Reduction Resilience Officer is giving notice of the Event which is to take place on Thursday 11th April at Beverley Conference Centre.
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Drax Liaison meeting is to take place on Wednesday 23rd February 2024.


SLCC

Home Office webinar for Martyn’s Law

ERNLLCA

A comprehensive Checklist of Documents and Policies has been received for information.

January 2024 Newsletter

Hull Community and Voluntary Services are asking for volunteers for telephone support services

 025
To discuss Financial Matters for approval

a.  Accounts for payment

Staff payments      
1099.18                                                   


HMRC   
    85.20
                                                                     

               Reimbursement for postage                       10.85

ERYC – Provide and fix Litter Bin         529.19

               Yorkshire Water                                        20.00   

TP Jones & Co – Payroll                           72.72

                                   

          RESOLVED – All invoices presented were approved for payment.
026    TO DISCUSS AND REVISE, IF NECESSARY – STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS, RISK ASSESSMENT, ASSET REGISTER AND CODE OF CONDUCT

Parish Councillors have received the above documents for revision ready for Audit purposed.


RESOLVED proposed and seconded and all were in favour that the reviewed documents are approved and adopted.

RESOLVED proposed and seconded that the Internal Auditor for 2022/23 should be asked to carry out the Internal Audit for 2023/24.  Costings for this service are to be requested.
      RESOLVED proposed and seconded that Gowdall Parish  Council publish all necessary documents on their Web Site and within Agenda and Minutes which are published on the Web and on the Parish Notice boards.  It is confirmed that Gowdall Parish Council are compliant with the Transparency Code - Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014.
027
TO DISCUSS VARIOUS POLICIES INCLUDED  IN THE PARISH COUNCIL’S WEBPAGE

Councillors were advised that Policies were displayed on the Web Page of Gowdall Parish Council.
www.gowdallvillage.org.uk
028
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE CHAIRMANS REPORT

The Precept required by Snaith, Cowick & Gowdall Burial Board will be £340 and will be invoiced in due course.


The Social Centre Notice board is in need of remedial work to stop the wood decay.  This will be addressed as soon as possible.

A resident has made it known that they would like to donate funds for more festive lighting to surround the Scarecrow Garden during the Christmas period.

029
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE FLOOD WARDEN’S REPORT 
· 
Councillor Woodall gave a full and in-depth report stating that:-
There is to be a meeting on 25th March 2024 of the Flood Wardens in the Parish.

· Flood Wardens are in the process of compiling a newsletter for residents which will point out the history and the meanings of Flood Alerts and Warnings. Guidance will be presented in the form of a package which will be useful should there be an evacuation.

· Snaith and Cowick IDB will be receiving a presentation from Environment Agency on 18th June 2024 at 1pm

· The bridge behind the Engine house is now condemned.
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030
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE REGARDING THE POT HOLES IN THE PARISH

Pot Holes are a great cause for concern in the Parish.  Representatives of the Parish Council attended an event recently and spoke to heads of departments from ERYC about this problem.  The outcome was that ERYC are duty bound to address a complaint about such matters within 24hrs.  Unfortunately, pot 

holes are such an issue within the ERYC area that the issues are addressed by merely carrying out a ‘botched’ repair because of lack of time.  It was suggested that ERYC are asked for the costings of 


sending two operatives with vehicle from the Depot to Gowdall to carry out such an unsatisfactory repair.
031
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF HANGING BASKETS FOR THE 2024 SEASON


RESOLVED proposed and seconded that the same format was repeated within the Parish for the 2024 planting season where residents interested in planting their own baskets would be reimbursed for the cost of the plants.
032
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF ACQUIRING A LAMP OF PEACE


This suggestion would not be possible because the lamp would be paraffin which could not be left unattended.
033
TO DISCUSS THE RECENTLY RECEIVED TENDERS FOR GRASS CUTTING
          7 requests were received by the Clerk for Tender packages.  3 Tenders were received back from           interested parties.  These 3 envelopes were opened on 22nd February with all members of Gowdall Parish Council present.  It was unanimously agreed which contractor was successful and because of the cutting season being upon us that contractor would be notified and informed that his referees would be contacted.  


This matter is now the subject of this Agenda item which will be officially discussed and voted upon.

RESOLVED proposed and seconded that Contractor James Duffin was successful, his price was accepted and he will be asked to start cutting the grass as soon as the weather allows.  Councillor A. Markot will be the point of contact for the 2024 cutting season.


Contractor James Duffin was also asked if he would be interested in tending to the Scarecrow Garden.  Mr. Duffin stated that he would and he would let the Parish Council have a price as soon as possible.

Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
034  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

When Environment Agency walk the bank every 6 months, do the Flood Wardens receive a report.  No they do not.  A FOI request is occasionally sought.  It is good practice for a flood warden to accompany the officer carrying out the walk.  The officers are quite open with their findings.


The Notice Board at Shop Lane requires some attention.


It was noted that there are still caravans in the public house car park.  ERYC are to be asked to look into this matter as it is obvious that these caravans are being lived in.  They appear to be connected to main services.


Sandpit is under close observation with ERYC.


There is still no entrance in place despite the fact that hedges etc., give the impression that work is underway.

                                   The Chairman re-opened the meeting
035
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS 

Three members of the Parish Council attended the Drax meeting which took place 4th March 2024..  This was most informative and a special pack for use in the local schools will be requested by the schools in due course.

The recent press reports regarding use of trees in Canada were discussed and the Plant Manager gave assurance that this matter had been exaggerated.


The Nature Recovery meeting proved disappointing
08/2024
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036
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

Councillor Fox thanked Gowdall Parish Council for their continued support, respect and courtesy given to her when attending meetings.

Councillor Fox reminded members of the Parish Council and residents in attendance that any problems they may have it is far more effective to contact ERYC as individuals than contacting the Parish Council.


Councillor Fox addressed the one Flood Warden in attendance and suggested which Officers within the ERYC should be made aware of any issues that may arise.  Councillor Fox congratulated Gowdall 

Flood Wardens and stated that she was pleased with the number of Flood Wardens in such a small   Parish.
037
TO DISCUSS THE EMERGENCY PLAN TO DATE


This item can be taken off the Agenda until further notice.
038   MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON THE AGENDA OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

To further discuss Hanging Baskets
To discuss the quality of the Grass cutting and works in connection with the Scarecrow Garden.
039
PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL 


To discuss the Clerk’s Contract of Employment – work in progress.

The weekly working hours of the Parish Clerk will be increased from 6hrs per week to 8hrs per week  from 1st April 2024.  This continues from the discussion and approval during the September 2023 meeting.

To discuss emergency steps required in the sudden absence of the Clerk – An inventory was given to the Chairman together with a sealed envelope which contains the password of the Parish Council lap top. This issue was suggested during the Internal Audit 2022/23.


To discuss rental and tenancy issues of the Gowdall Parish Field – further investigations regarding this matter are taking place.
040   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
         The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will be arranged at a later date.
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 8.20pm.
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


